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What an end to a fabulous week! Yesterday, all the children across school joined in with the 
celebrations to commemorate the Coronation of King Charles lll. The school was full of happy faces 
including children, parents and wider family members. Children started the afternoon with a royal 
dinner of fish and chips thanks to Amy and Hannah in the kitchen. The end of day celebrations 
included face painting, tattoos, hotdogs, hook a duck, soak the teacher, tombola, cake stall, raffle, 
lucky dip and crown toss. We also had a very special visit from Mr Tee’s ice-cream van. The event 
was a huge success with our doors finally closing at 5pm last night.  
 
A huge thanks goes firstly, to Mrs Price who organised this event in record time, whilst still teaching 
her class full time. Thank you to our fabulous PSA who came and supported throughout the whole 
afternoon and arranged prizes for our raffle and thank you to the those who purchased a stall. It was 
lovely to see our full school community come together. Children should also have come home with a 
red leather bookmark to commemorate the day.  
 
As a school community, we raised almost £400. Thank you to everyone who attended, this money 
will be spent on the children within school. I am sure you will agree that our children had a great 
time.  
 
Next week, our year 6 children begin their SATS. Mrs Hayes, Miss Todd and I are incredibly proud of 
how hard the children have worked this year. I know you will join me in wishing them all the very 
best of luck. Year 6 children are invited into school at 8.15am each day next week to join us for 
breakfast club and a SATS breakfast.  
 
 
Have a great extended weekend.   
 
Mrs Callaghan  
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Uniform reminders 

 
In the summer term, pale blue gingham summer dresses may be worn in school 

Here is a reminder of correct school uniform. If parents have any unform that is now too small, we 
would like to start a uniform bank within school. If any items of uniform are too small, please wash 
them and send them into school and I will keep a running record of what we have available should 
there be any families in need.   

 
Item of 
clothing 

School agreed standard 

Shirt White buttoned cotton shirt 

 
Bottoms 

Mid or dark grey (not black) 
Trousers/skirt/shorts/pinafore dress 
Summer Term options: Shorts/light blue checked summer 
dress 

Jumper Navy blue with logo 
V Neck Jumper or cardigan  

Tie Navy and white diagonal striped  
Elasticated 

Shoes 
 

Sensible black flat school shoes or plain black trainers with 
no other colour/logo 

Socks White/grey/black 
Grey tights 

Nursery White polo top and grey or navy-blue joggers/leggings with  
Navy Blue school jumper or cardigan with Logo   

 
PE 

White plain t-shirt 
Navy blue shorts 
Black plimsolls 
Outdoor kit- Plain navy tracksuit bottoms/jumper and 
trainers.  

 
Please note that trainers are permitted under our uniform policy, but these must be 

plain black. PE kits should be in school every Wednesday as all children will have PE on 
this day. Children will be asked to wear one of the spare kits if full kit is not in school.  
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Learning this week… 

In EYFS this week, we have been preparing Paddington bear for some of the sights he may see when he visits 
London this weekend. We have looked at the River Thames and the many bridges that cross it. We 
experimented with building Tower Bridge using a variety of materials and worked in different teams. We 
thought it only right to taste Paddington's favourite food, marmalade, most of us loved it! In Maths we have 
continued to investigate number bonds to 10, working out how many more jewels need to be added to the 
crown to make 10. In nursery we have been learning all about buses, singing 'the wheels on the bus', making 
our own red bus and role playing buying a ticket and going on a bus journey. 
Miss Curtis 
This week Snowy Owls have been planning and beginning to write their very own invention narrative. We have 
had some brilliant ideas for new inventions their characters might like to design, make and test. We have also 
been exploring different number lines in maths and trying to work out or estimate where different numbers 
will go. In Geography we have been exploring different types of maps. We have been thinking about what 
they show us, how they help us and what symbols we can see. In computing we have been learning about 
how to take the best picture on an ipad. We have discussed things like focus, lighting and how we can capture 
the whole person or object in the picture. Snowy Owls have also enjoyed another self-defence/self-confidence 
lesson this week, thinking about how we can respect others and look after each other.  
 Miss Sands  
We have a short yet busy week in Hawk Owls. The children have written their narratives based out at sea in a 
storm. The children have worked hard to include some amazing vocabulary and personification in their 
writing. These will be written up to display outside our classroom door. In maths we have been converting 
fractions into decimals. The children all thought this was far too easy and several children told Mrs Callaghan! 
There has been a lot of children who have found fractions fun to learn as we have used a lot of practical 
resources. We are just moving onto decimals and will be using money to support their understanding. Also, 
this week we sent home the children's timetable heat map from TTRockstar. The class team are so proud of 
the progress the children have made with their timetables and we have a lot of green heat maps showing that 
the children are answering questions in less than 2 seconds! Just fantastic! The highlight of the week has to be 
the Let's Walk programme the children took part in with our local PCSO's Neil and Sean. The children all went 
outside and practiced crossing the road safely in our local area. They then managed to talk the PCSO's into 
playing football with them at break time. We now have a signed class football.  
Mrs Price 
It’s been another hardworking week in Desert Owls this week. Year 5 have been working hard with Miss Todd, 
working on all four operations in maths, including reasoning problems. They have also been writing character 
descriptions, focusing on accurate punctuation. Year 6 have been with Mrs Hayes, tackling a range of SATs 
questions in Maths, SPAG and Reading. They have worked well on their own, with a partner and in small 
groups. I don’t think they could be any more ready for their SATs next week! They have also been writing 
newspaper reports and working on developing a journalistic writing style. Please don’t forget about SATs 
breakfast club from 8.15 every day next week. Enjoy the bank holiday weekend and your celebrations for the 
coronation. Mrs Hayes. 
Mrs Hayes 
This week, Tawny Owls have been focusing on explorers again, with a twist! All the Tawny Owls became 
explorers and they had to find out what types of trees we have in our school by examining the leaves and the 
sticks they found around school. They also spent time looking at another explorer, this time it was Ernest 
Shackleton. Our KS2 children wrote some facts about him.  Children also learnt about the king's coronation 
and were asked to be lead designers for our celebrations. They helped make all the posters and the price lists 
and some of the bunting to go around the school.  
 
Miss Pemberton 
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Attendance News  

 
 

 
 

 Stars of the week  
 
 

 Dojo Champions  
 

Nursery: Charlie 
Reception:  Veronica 

Year 1:  Roary 
Year 2: Freddie 
Year 3: Finley  

Year 4: Lilo 
Year 5: Alex 

Year 6:  Sofia 
RP: Eva 

Nursery: Charlie 
Reception: Lexy 
Year 1:   Roman 
Year 2: Rowan H  
Year 3: Louise 
Year 4: Toby 
Year 5:  Daisy 
Year 6:  Miley 
RP:  Noah 

Birthdays this week  
Izaac (5)  
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Events for Spring 1 Term 
 

Monday 17th April  School reopens at 8.40am  
Monday 24th April  Wear blue accessories and raise money for Type 1 Diabetes  
Monday 24th April 

9-10am 
SEND coffee morning led by Mrs Arnaud 
 

Tuesday 25th April  Year 1 and 2 Safety Central visits  
Wednesday 26th April  Mini Kickers event  

Friday 28th April  Own clothes day for donation of bottles for the tombola 
Monday 1st May   BANK HOLIDAY SCHOOL CLOSED  
Friday 5th May  Kings Coronation celebration from 2.30pm Families invited 

Children to wear red, white, and blue and donate a cake for the 
cake stall. Please see additional letter.  

 
Monday 8th May  BANK HOLIDAY SCHOOL CLOSED  

Tuesday 9th- May- 
Friday 12th May  

KS2 SATS week  

Monday 22nd May   SPORTS DAY 
EYFS/KS1- 9.10-10.00 
KS2- 2-3pm  
Weather permitting- More information has been sent out   

Monday 22nd May- 
Friday 2nd June  

KS1 SATS period 

Monday 10th and 
Tuesday 11th July  

Y6 transition days to Helsby High School  

Monday 17th July  End of year reports go home  
Thursday 20th July  School closes for summer at 1.15pm  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Our new Facebook page is now live. Please log on to see more.  
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